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Senate Human Services and Early Childhood Committee 
March 12, 2015 
SB 629 
 
Chair Gelser and members of the Committee, 
 
The Housing Alliance is a coalition of more than fifty organizations from all 
parts of the state. Our members have come together with the knowledge that 
housing opportunity is the base on which all of our success is built – individual 
success as students, parents, workers, and community members as well as the 
success of our communities. We represent a diverse set of voices from 
residents to local jurisdictions to non-profit housing developers and 
organizations working to meet basic needs. 
 
We ask your support for Senate Bill 629, which will help ensure that all people, 
regardless of their housing status, can safely use public spaces for basic needs 
like resting and eating. Criminalizing people who are experiencing 
homelessness is not an effective solution to the complications that arise when 
people in our communities do not have a place to eat or sleep at night.   
 
We know that when all our neighbors have the opportunity to prosper and 
build foundations for economic stability, our communities and state thrive. We 
also know that when we narrow opportunities, our community members and 
our state suffers. Criminalizing lack of housing when we have not done 
enough as a state to ensure everyone has a stable place to call home narrows 
opportunities to escape homelessness and creates more barriers on the path to 
stability and prosperity.  
 
I encourage this committee and the legislature to continue to find solutions to 
ensure everyone has a safe, affordable place to return to at night. In the 
meantime, we should ensure that we don’t create more barriers for the many 
members of our community who do not have a place to call home.  
 
I urge your prompt consideration and support of this proposal and thank you 
for your service.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Omar Carrillo Tinajero 
On Behalf of the Oregon Housing Alliance  


